
Wishing you all a very Merry Christmas  
and a Happy New Year. 

 

 

 

HUNTINGDONSHIRE 

SOCIETY FOR THE BLIND 

REGISTERED CHARITY 202573 

 

NEWSLETTER - WINTER 2018 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 



Page 2  

 
8 ST MARY'S STREET 

HUNTINGDON 
PE29 3PE 

 
 

Telephone:  01480 453438 

 

e-mail: info@huntsblind.co.uk 

www.huntsblind.co.uk 

facebook: /huntsblind 

twitter: www.twitter.co.uk/@huntsblind 

 

 

 

THE CENTRE INCLUDES THE OFFICE, SHOP AND 

EQUIPMENT ROOM 

 
 

WE HAVE STAFF AVAILABLE FROM 10.00 am to 3.00 pm 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY  

Here to help: 
Manager      Erika Brown  
Administrator/Finance Officer Emma Martin  
Social Activities Co-ordinator  Andrea Murphy 
       Rachel Sutherland 
Outreach worker (north)  Vicki Jones  
Outreach worker (south)  Jenny McInnes 
Fundraising coordinator  Wendy Underwood 
Eye clinic liaison officer  Vicky French 
 

 
 

http://www.huntsblind.co.uk/
http://www.twitter.co.uk/@huntsblind
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A warm welcome to our winter 2018 newsletter!   
 
For this edition of the newsletter I always look back at whatôs 
happened throughout the year ï what weôve achieved, the challenges 
weôve faced, the new people weôve met and the sad goodbyes weôve 
said.  As a nation weôve reflected a great deal recently on the 
sacrifices our descendents gave more than a century ago to ensure 
the freedom we enjoy today and as a Society we also wanted to mark 
the centenary anniversary of Armistice Day through a display of 
poppies enveloping our sign at the front of our premises in St Maryôs 
Street.  It was as a result of terrible injuries inflicted on soldiers during 
World War I battles that many Societies such as ours were formed up 
and down the country in order to support service personnel whose 
sight was lost or damaged during service.   Whilst the Society is no 
doubt, very different today to the one which supported World War I 
veterans when it was formed in the 1920ôs, itôs resolve to help and 
support people in Huntingdonshire living with sight loss remains 
steadfast. 
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2018 has been another busy year for Society members, staff and 
volunteers.  We started the year with the final phase of our build 
project to refurbish the resource room.  Having had the full use of all 
the new and refurbished space throughout this year itôs been evident 
that this major capital project has been a great success and has 
improved our facilities and ability to provide services no end.   
 
2018 has also provided a packed programme of social activities for 
members with clubs and groups going from strength to strength.  
Weôre very much looking forward to the Christmas party at Wood 
Green in a few weeks time which kicks the festive season off to a good 
start.  In 2019 members and carers can look forward to an equally 
exciting itinerary of activities starting in January with music from 
Charlie Chaplin ï news on social activities past and in the future is 
provided later in the newsletter.   
 
This yearôs Society holiday was to Warners in Corton, Suffolk and 
proved to be a big hit with members and carers.  As a result weôve 
chosen to go back to Warners in 2019 but this time to Thoresby Hall in 
Nottinghamshire.  Thoresby has been a popular choice with 42 
members and carers currently booked for next yearôs holiday.   
 
Fundraising has been as busy as ever with a full schedule including 
coffee mornings, collecting days, annual draw, quiz/auction evening, 
attendance at external events and of course our very own Aladdinôs 
Cave of a charity shop.   
 
Our fantastic team of volunteers has give their time and energy freely 
throughout the year to help support members, carers and the staff 
team and Iôm sure you would join me in thanking them for their 
kindness and generosity. 
 
So as this busy year draws to a close I thank you for your continued 
support of Hunts Blind and would like to pass on very best wishes for 
the festive season to you all.   
 
Erika 
Manager 
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SOCIETY NEWS AND NOTICES 
 

Member News  
Birthdays  
We would like to send our best wishes to all members celebrating a 
birthday in December, January, February and March.  Members 
celebrating a special birthday in the coming months are: Peggy 
Harris, Reg Neale, Douglas Smith, Violet Reynolds, George Taylor, 
Jean Ambler, Jane Marchant, Marjorie Goater, James Lowe, Carol 
Hastilow, Jonathan Owens, Irene Parker, Alf Fillingham, Terence 
Denney, Thelma Buist, Sylvia Cade, Rosemary Barber, Gary Tibbles, 
John Burke, Terry Weaver and Vera Bowen. 
 
Deaths 
We are very sorry to report the deaths of the following members: 
Valerie Storey, Brian Wing, Maureen Axford, Gertrude Head, Thomas 
Shorthall, Janina Gammans, Enid Payne, John Soanes, Sheila Scott, 
Joyce Rugg, Lilian Pitman, Amelia Garner, Margaret Blissett, Jock 
Simpson, Doris Williams, Betty Burke, Douglas Armstrong, Pat 
Doherty, Margaret Bailey, Brenda Griffiths, Hilda Westrope, Margaret 
Smallman, Phyllis Granger, Neville Welch, Kathe Wilson, Philip Cook 
and Julie Skinner.  
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

The Societyôs AGM took place on Monday 10 September.  Angela 
White-Horan who has been Chairman of the Board for the last 10 
years decided to step down as Chair although will continue as a 
Trustee.  Peter Bucknell was voted as the new Chairman.  The Board 
of Trustees was appointed as follows:-  
 
President  Hugh McCurdy 
Chairman  Peter Bucknell  
Treasurer  Frank Newton 
Trustee  Angela White-Horan 
Trustee  Darren Fletcher 

Trustee Chris Mosley 
Trustee  Brian Worthington 
Trustee Clare Stimpson 
Trustee Nick Ruston 
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Thank you to all who came along to the meeting and thanks also to the 
Trustees for their ongoing support. 
 

INTERESTED IN BECOMING A TRUSTEE? 
 

The Society is looking to appoint new Trustees to the Board.  Trustees 
are asked to attend three Board meetings per year plus the Annual 
General Meeting.  If you are interested in becoming a Trustee and 
would like to know more about the role and details of how to apply 
please contact Erika ï 01480 453438. 

 
MESSAGE FROM VICKY FRENCH 

Hello everyone 

For those who know me, hi again I'm now back from maternity leave! 
And for all the new members, hello I am Vicky French and I am the Eye 
Clinic Liaison Officer (ECLO) based at Hinchingbrooke Hospital. 

My role is to support and assist patients who attend the Eye Clinic and 
specifically to ensure that patients who are visually impaired, have the 
correct paperwork for their registration. 

My usual working hours are Monday 10:00am till 4:00pm, Tuesday 
8:30am till 4:30pm and Thursday 10:00am till 2:00pm. 

If you have any queries or questions about your Certificate of Vision 
Impairment (CVI) or your appointments please give me a call on 01480 
416416 x3190 or email me victoriafrench@nhs.net 

 

SOCIAL ACTIVITIES REPORT by Rachel and Andrea 
 
In August we saw the 
return of one of our 
favourite entertainers Ray 
Carter who entertained at 
St Neots, St Ives and 
Ramsey clubs. All three 
clubs had a very enjoyable 
afternoon.  Huntingdon club 

mailto:victoriafrench@nhs.net
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saw the return of the Banjo Man and had a great time listening to him 
playing and telling jokes. 
 
An afternoon of 
óFun and Gamesô 
in September was 
had by St Neots, 
St Ives and 
Huntingdon clubs. 
With St Neots and 
St Ives members 
and volunteers 
running around 
the room 
snatching 
presents, playing 
Grab and Run 
Bingo and 
Huntingdon 
deliberating over the True or False Game. Ramsey club this month had 
a very informative talk from Cambridgeshire Fire and Rescue Service.   

 
All four clubs went bowling in 
October.  St Neots Group headed 
back to Eat óN Bowl where a fun 
time was had by all.  The 
ñtournamentò was won by one of 
the group helpers, Raymond, who 
bowled on behalf of Ivy ï 
congratulations to them both for 
the team effort!   
 
St Ives tried a different venue this 
year and had an afternoon at St 
Ives Leisure Centre where the staff 
were very accommodating.  We 
had a great afternoon and 
congratulations to Roger Hill 
(pictured left with Rachel) who took 
this yearôs trophy home ï a 
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fantastic achievement for a first time bowler.   
 
Ramsey group enjoyed 
bowling at Lakeside 
Lodge in Pidley.  Well 
done to George 
Cousins, pictured right 
with Andrea, who won 
the coveted trophy this 
year.  
 
Huntingdon club also 
went to Lakeside Lodge. 
Given the large number 
of bowlers we split the 
group in two with some 
bowling whilst others 
had tea and cake and then the groups swapped over.  This worked 
really well although some of the group left early which prevented 
Andrea from reading out the scores and presenting the trophies. 
Results and pictures will follow in the next newsletter. 
 
In November all four clubs had goods for sale.  Emma, a familiar voice 
on the end of the telephone to so many members and who is normally 
office based, visited all clubs bringing a selection of Christmas gifts, 
diaries, cards, knitted blankets etc.   
 
The itineraries for the monthly social groups in 2019 have now been set 
and copies will be forwarded to club members.   
 

Please note that in the event of severe weather conditions clubs may 
need to be cancelled at short notice.  We will obviously do our best to 
notify everyone concerned at the earliest opportunity but if you are in 

any doubt then please phone the office.    
Thank you for your understanding. 
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ST NEOTS SOCIAL GROUP 
Methodist Church Hall, Berkley Street, Eynesbury, St Neots.   

 Venue, Activity & Time 

Mon 7 January Music by Charlie Chaplin 

Mon 4 February Quiz, 2-4pm 

Mon 4 March Lunch Out, Eaton Oak 

 
RAMSEY SOCIAL GROUP 
Bury Village Hall, Bury (Ramsey).  

 Venue, Activity & Time 

Mon 14 January Music by Charlie Chaplin 

Mon 18 February Quiz, 2-4pm 

Mon 11 March Lunch Out 

 
ST IVES SOCIAL GROUP 
St Ives Methodist Church Hall, The Waits, St Ives.   

 Venue, Activity & Time 

Wed 23 January Music by Charlie Chaplin 

Wed 20 February Quiz, 2-4pm 

Wed 20 March Lunch Out, Jiggers Steak House, Woodhurst 

 
HUNTINGDON SOCIAL GROUP 
The Comrades Club, Cambridge Street, Godmanchester 

 Venue, Activity & Time 

Mon 28 January Music by Charlie Chaplin 

Mon 25 February Quiz, 2-4pm 

Mon 25 March Lunch Out, Barley Mow 

 
The Walking group enjoys 
exploring new walks so in 
October we travelled to St 
Neots for a beautiful stroll 
along the river path.  Who 
would know such a lovely 
place existed so close to 
the town centre and with so 
many paths to explore weôll 
probably head back there 
next year. Thank you to Ian 
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Lowe for making us aware of this walk.  If you would like to join the 
walking group please contact Rachel in the office. 

 

Arts and Crafts Group 
Halloween gave Andrea all kinds of ideas 
for Octoberôs meeting however she settled 
on Halloween mobiles.  Members made 
ghosts and pumpkins out of polystyrene 
balls, wool and cotton fabric, which they 
then tied to mobile sticks ready to hang up 
on Hallows eve.  Most of the group came 
along either dressed for Halloween or 
brought something along that represented 
it.  All participating names went into a hat 
and Stephanie Matthews was the lucky 
winner.  
 
In December the group are making 
Snowmen out of dry rice and white 
socks! 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sports and Social Group 
In September the group went to Spiceland Indian restaurant for an 
evening buffet. The food was delicious and everyone had a fabulous 
time. It was mentioned at one point if the Sports and Social group 
events are chosen by Rachel and Andrea in priority of their favourite 
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food, drink and entertainment.......Rachel and Andrea are not 
commenting although they both like a quiz and guess what is 
happening in November? A quiz! 
 

 
 
If you are interested in joining any of our social groups and activities 
please phone Andrea or Rachel on 01480 453438.   Transport can be 
arranged if required. 

 

Theatre Group update from Sharron Kelsey 
In October eighteen of us attended the Cambridge Arts Theatre to see  
'Rain Man'. We enjoyed an excellent and thoroughly convincing  
performance by Mathew Horne who played the autistic Raymond (Rain 
Man) and also from Ed Speleers who played his younger brother 
Charlie. The story of the two brothers and their journey was humorous 
and moving, particularly so at the end with a very tender moment that 
brought a tear to the eye. The pair received a much deserved standing 
ovation. 
 
We are awaiting the new programme for 2018 to plan our next trip for  
early next year.  If you would like information about the theatre group 
please contact the office. 

 
 
 




